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Registered Charity No. 513784

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday May 27th. 2014
Welcome by the chair

Present    
Gerald Arstall; Margaret Carter; Mike Crosby; Damian Edwardson; Chris Horridge; Jim Maloney; Veronica Maloney; Sheila Milnes; Alan Mohring; Izzy Morris; Dorothy Nightingale; John Whiteley; Marlaine Whitham.
Apologies 

Hiliary Douglas Brown; Paul Collins; Lorna Ellis; Maurice Hilton; Barry King; Carole Miles; Ira Whiteley.
Minutes of the meeting held on 29th. April 2014

Proposed; Jim Maloney, Seconded; Veronica Maloney

The minutes were signed as a true record.

Matters Arising
Mike explained that the starting date given for work on play areas was for areas across the borough. Hopefully work will begin around our district soon, but order of work currently not known. 
Treasurers Report
Jim gave an update. It is hoped to transfer to the Credit Union over the summer. Jim will give detail at the August meeting.

In answer to a question, Jim referred to the current Trustees of the CA and suggested that Trusteeship be an agenda item at the AGM in early 2015.
District Councillors up dates

Mike had just been informed that the “Beat It” team will be working in the district from 2nd – 6th. June. This is very short notice. An e mail will be sent to the mailing list with detail of how to contact Mike with areas identified to add to work sheets.
Damian said that some Brighter Borough money had been ring fenced for another three defibrillators The three already purchased will be sited ;- The Silver Tally at Shevington Moor,Spar at Shevington Vale and Shevington Methodist church building once boxes to house them have been sourced through the Ambulance Service. Damian explained that CPR training is of huge  importance, the machines are a bonus. Training sessions will be set up at various venues once individual and group interest has been established.   
Bags for compost bins are available from councillors at the library on Saturday mornings. House number and postcode will be required.
Britain in Bloom
Margaret thanked CA members for their help tidying the embankment at Gathurst station last Saturday. In Bloom appealed for spare suitable low maintenance perennials such as geranium, ferns, montbretia/crocosmia -  please pot up and keep safe for planting after Britain in Bloom judging in early August.  Further details nearer the time.
Funding has been obtained for 50 yellow roses to mark the 50th. anniversary of Britain in Bloom and Shevington Community Primary School's  200th. anniversary. Roses will be planted in the grassed area near the Hospice shop.
Brighter Borough funding has been given to tidy up underneath and round the two benches on New Miles Lane.
Guard rails have been painted and road markings renewed.

The sensory garden was opened last week. 
Three new planters will be installed at the corner of Broad o'th' Lane which will have nine advertising signs on them.
Community Fete
Volunteers for help on the day to man the car parks on a rota basis,help stallholders unloading,loading their goods and generally assisting with the setting up. Help at the clearing up stage is also needed. 
Names for the car park rota to Marlaine please.
Quiz Night on Friday 4th July Tickets, £5, now available. Please look out raffle and auction items and bring food for the buffet.
Lancashire Night
Posters will be circulated re Achievement Awards which will be given on the night. Lancashire Day will be on 27th. The event, to be held in St. Anne’s Parish Rooms, will be on Friday 28th November. It will now need to be  BYOB event (Bring Your Own Bottle). Further detail nearer the time. Izzy will speak to Tony B about this event.  Jim will make a provisional booking of the room.
Additional Updates

John said that Nadine Burns will be taking part in a triathlon organised by the Co-op. Please contact if you would be willing to sponsor her. Nadine.burns@blueyonder.co.uk Money raised will be given to Shevington Youth Club. 
Alan said that there will be a display in the library next week to mark National PPG Awareness Week. A PPG event at The Surgery on 25th. June with guest speakers including the deputy chief exec. Of WWL and a director from the clinical commissioning group. Detail at the surgery.

Dorothy informed that there will be a 60’s fundraising Night for church funds and The Brick in the Parish Rooms on 13th. June. Tony will provide music, tickets £4. are still available.
The Gardening Club trip to an arboretum in Staffordshire on 28th. June. Please contact Eileen 01257 402097 or Andrew 01257 422700 for details.
Gerry said the Over 60’s trip will be to Llandudno, on Tuesday 10th. June £13, setting off at 9.45. Contact Gerry; 01257 402020

Damian said that library numbers on Saturdays are encouraging, the art class very popular. Thanks to all volunteers. A credit to the village. If you are interested in becoming a volunteer on Saturday mornings on a rota basis, please contact the library.
Jim said that the Ground Trustees should know by the end of the month if the Awards ToAll lottery grant has been awarded.
John gave detail of involvement with High School pupils to research the background of the 16 names on the War Memorial. There will be a display at The High School with photographs of 9 of the men, moving to the library over the summer holidays.  
Candles will be placed on the War Memorial on 4th. August, 100 years since the start of the First World War.
World War One Anniversary
It was suggested that the CA commemorate WW1 in some way. The planting of a tree or of a number of trees was met with general agreement. One tree to be planted in each anniversary year was an idea considered. A dedication in November (Remembrance Day or Lancashire Day) was thought appropriate.
Following discussion, the Chair proposed that up to £500 be earmarked for potential spend on such commemorative planting and this was agreed by all present. However, the actual spend will depend upon investigation of possibilities and on liaison with other groups. Jim Maloney and Chris Horridge agreed to take this investigation forward (speaking, for example, to Damien Jenkinson.)The CA wants to ensure that its activities are complementary to anything being organised by the PC or the Bloom groups and final decisions about what we do or how much we spend will be made after various discussions / investigations and costing.
John has added a google calendar of events on the CA website which can be accessed via the PC website. Please contact if you would like events you are involved in to be included.

We will re-visit information sharing at future meetings with an up-date of what other groups are doing in this respect.
Date and time of next meeting

Tuesday 24th. June  2014

The meeting closed at 8.45pm.
Contact details; Chair Marlaine Whitham  01257 253055  marlaine@hotmail.co.uk
                         Secretary  Sheila Milnes  01257 253735  sheila.milnes@gmail.com
                         Treasurer  Jim Maloney   01257 253239  jwvjmaloney@hotmail.com
Link to revised constitution is  available on the CA website which can be accessed from the Parish Council website.

District councillors

Paul Collins  Paul.Collins@wigan.gov.uk
Mike Crosby  m.crosby@wigan.gov.uk
Damian Edwardson  D.Edwardson@wigan.gov.uk    
Library opening times

Monday; 10am- 1pm Tuesday & Wednesday; 1pm-5pm Thursday CLOSED 

Friday; 10am-5pm Saturday opening now between 10am & 12 noon thanks to volunteers
 
 
